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CALL TINA 
FOR DETAILS 
908-418-5586

First come, first served.

A GREAT 
ATTENTION GRABBER

Place Your  
   Ad In 
This Space!

FRIENDS OF FANWOOD LIBRARY CELEBRATE 35TH YEAR
Borough of Fanwood 

The 35th anniversary of the Friends of the Fanwood Memorial Library 
was celebrated with a lawn event outside the library on Sunday, June 6, 
featuring live music, a book sale, face painting and trivia. It was a hot day, 
but there was enough shade and a breeze to keep things comfortable. 

The Friends are the chief fundraiser for the library, which depends on 
both donations and taxpayer dollars for its operations. 

Friends founder and president Carol Campbell and Library Director 
Dan Weiss were on hand, along with Mayor Colleen Mahr and County 
Commissioner Al Mirabella. 

The event occurred on the eve of the reopening of the library to the 
public, Monday, June 7, after more than 14 months of curbside operation 
due to the pandemic. Operating hours and other information can be found 
at fanwoodlibrary.org.

Photos by Tom Kranz

(above) Dan Weiss leading the musical group

(above) Book sale table

(above) Carol Campbell, Mayor Colleen Mahr 
and Dan Weiss

(above) Sidney, 6, of Fanwood gets 
her face painted

(above) Many came to celebrate the 35th anniversary of the Friends of 
the Fanwood Memorial Library on Sunday, June 6.



Fanwood Post is published by Renna Media. 
3,000 newspapers are printed monthly and 
mailed to every business and resident in 
Fanwood. 

Although great care has been taken to ensure 
the information contained within is accurate, 
Renna Media assumes no liability for errors or 
omissions. 
©2021 Contents of this newspaper cannot be 
reproduced without written consent from Renna 
Media LLC.
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Advertise in this  
newspaper 

Reserve space in the next issue.  
Call Tina today at 908-418-5586 
or email info@rennamedia.com

11,800 papers 
are printed  

monthly  
and mailed  

to every 
household  

and business  
in Westfield.  

Fanwood Post 
is online at  

www.rennamedia.com 
like us on  

facebook.com/Fanwood Post

PROMOTE YOUR 
COMMUNITY EVENT 

Community service  
organizations, schools  
and sports teams are  

encouraged to submit news of  
upcoming events or highlights  
and photos from recent events. 

Organizations who are  
interested in submitting 

content, please 
email  

editor@rennamedia.com

FANWOOD BOROUGH GOVERNMENT AND 
FACILITIES REOPEN TO THE PUBLIC

Borough of Fanwood 
Mayor Colleen Mahr announced the reopening 

of Fanwood’s public facilities closed more than 
14 months ago due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

“I’m pleased we are able to welcome our 
citizens back to Borough Hall, our recreation 
buildings and library,” she remarked. “It’s timely 
since the state of New Jersey’s health emergency 
has been declared over.” 

Since last spring, most government business 
has been conducted by phone, email and ZOOM. 
The recreation buildings at Forest Road Park and 
LaGrande Park were closed to avoid the spread 
of COVID. Fanwood Memorial Library loaned 
books at curbside and later offered limited 
browsing by appointment only. 

Beginning in the fall of 2020, Borough Hall 
underwent an interior redesign that better uses 
space, creates offices for staff and reconfigures 
the spaces where the public may conduct 
business. A new service window has been 
established in the entry hall as a first stop for 
people with business or inquiries. There is also a 
window to pay tax and sewer bills. The 
construction office has its own wing. 
Computer/IT infrastructure has been updated as 
has a portion of the adjoining Police Department 

“The building was long in need of an upgrade 
to accommodate the traffic that’s increased over 

the decades,” said Mayor Mahr. “While we’re 
glad it’s been reopened, we still urge citizens to 
check our website first for the information they 
are seeking, fanwoodnj.org. Masks will still be 
required to enter the building and our staff will 
also mask when interacting with the public.” 

Recreation buildings may again be booked for 
events. Complete rules and availability are 
available at fanwoodrecreation.org/rental-policy. 
Those renting the Forest Road Park building will 
be surrounded by new landscaping and paving, 
along with upgraded walkways, bike racks, 
basketball court and new pickleball court. 

The library and its many programs for people 
of all ages are back to pre-pandemic schedules. 
Visitors may once again browse the stacks. There 
will be a 30-minute limit on computer time. 
Library hours will be: 

Monday 9:30 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. 
Tuesday 12:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
Wednesday 9:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Thursday. 9:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
Friday 9:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 
“For the time being, Borough Council 

meetings will continue to be held via ZOOM and 
Facebook streaming,” said Mayor Mahr. “We are 
hoping to reopen the meetings for limited public 
attendance over the summer.”

(above) DPW Director Clint Dicksen and 
Borough staffer Courtney Agnello work in 

newly reconfigured work space at Borough Hall

Photos by Tom Kranz

(above) New Borough Hall service window
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908-688-8333 
528 N. Michigan Ave. Kenilworth, NJ 

Hours: Monday - Saturday: 7:30 am - 5 pm • Sunday: Closed • July 3rd – Saturday, 7:30 am - 2 p.m. • July 5th – Monday, Closed

We accommodate the trade as well as the  
do-it-yourselfers! We are always ready to assist.

Largest Display of 
Cambridge Pavers 

in Union County

Largest Display of 
Cambridge Pavers 

in Union County

SOIL 
Black Topsoil ...................................$36 

MULCH 
Black Dyed.......................................$30 
Brown Dyed.....................................$30 
Red Dyed..........................................$32 
Hardwood.........................................$24 

QUARRY BASE MATERIALS 
Concrete Sand..................................$50 
3⁄4 Clean Stone..................................$44 
Stone Dust........................................$34 
QP ......................................................$36 

DECORATIVE STONE 
3⁄8 Red Stone .....................................$74 
3⁄4 Red Stone .....................................$70 
3⁄4 Goose Egg ....................................$94 
11/2-3 Goose Egg ...............................$98 
3⁄4 Arctic White.................................$98 
3⁄8 Riverbed / Pea Gravel................$60 
1 Riverbed ........................................$70 
11/2-3 Riverbed..................................$80 
Prices subject to change without notice.

HARDSCAPE 
• Cement 
• Concrete Block 
• Belgium Block  
• Curbing 
• Limestone Treads 
• Diamond Blades 

TOOLS 
• Mason Tools  
• Shovels  
• Rakes 

DRAINAGE 
• Catch Basins 
• Pipe

Polymeric Sand 
Paver Sealer 
Paver Cleaner

LAWN & GARDEN
Grass – Seed 
Fertilizers 
Peat Moss

FREE 
Same Day Delivery 

5-Yards or more

Waterfalls • Fireplaces  
• Fire Pits • Walls • Walkways  

• Patios • Curbs

Waterfalls • Fireplaces  
• Fire Pits • Walls • Walkways  

• Patios • Curbs

Prices 
per yard
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FANWOOD AND SCOTCH PLAINS LEADERS 
MOVE FORWARD WITH RACIAL HEALING STRATEGY

The Committee's report focuses on these main 
conclusions: 
• Top issues are policing and education 
• Minority parents see their children facing the 

same challenges at school and in the 
community that they experienced in their 
youth 

• Emphasize racial healing, improved 
consistency in delivery of a diverse 
curriculum and staffing in schools 

• Improve communication with police 
• Build improved race relations in general 

Since the presentation of the Committee's 
report in late 2020, the following actions have 
been taken: 
• The SPF School District is implementing anti-

bias training for administrators and educators 
• The Fanwood Police Department has a more 

diverse roster and is currently undergoing a 
review of its policing policies and command 
hierarchy 

• Fanwood and Scotch Plains leadership have 
pledged to broaden the scope of their cultural 
offerings 

• Subcommittees composed of members of our 
local TRHT Committee are currently 
discussing these and other topics of concern 
towards presenting action plans 

Superintendent of SPF schools, Dr. Joan Mast 
said, “We need to ensure all children and families 
have the same benefit of our excellent school 
system. We’re committed to sustainable change 
in equity, curriculum, diversity and inclusion. 
This is the time for us to capitalize on this 
moment as a unified community.” 

The Committee also learned people love this 
community and are willing to work to improve 
it. Residents of color wish to stay within the 
community and engage their children in 
activities. Connections are important – residents 
want to get to know their police. 

Scotch Plains Mayor Joshua G. Losardo 
remarked, “I encourage members of both 
communities to contact Social Justice Matters 
and participate in upcoming programs. The more 
candid conversations we have with our neighbors 
of different backgrounds and experiences, the 
more we continue to learn from one another and 
create better understanding. I appreciate this 
important partnership with Fanwood, as we 
continue to proactively work together to improve 
racial equity.” 

If you are interested in getting involved in this 
work, please contact Social Justice Matters by 
emailing president@socialjustciematters.org or 
admin@socialjusticematters.org.

Submitted by Tom Kranz  
A community-wide effort to further a dialogue 

on combating racism has resulted in an action 
plan now being carried out across the Fanwood-
Scotch Plains community by groups of concerned 
elected and community leaders. This action plan 
addresses ongoing concerns about bias, 
especially in the areas of policing and education. 

This forward movement is the result of an 
almost year-long listening tour during 2020, 
culminating in a report that codifies the concerns 
of citizens, students and community leaders. The 
report, listening tour and the ongoing discussions 
are conducted under the Truth, Racial Healing 
and Transformation (TRHT) model, a national 
project funded by the W.K. Kellogg Foundation 
and others. Our local Fanwood-Scotch Plains 
TRHT Committee is engaged with consultants 
and trainers from Rutgers University-Newark in 
implementation of the TRHT framework. 

Recent incidents of racial bias in our schools 
and elsewhere in the community prompted our 
own non-profit group, Social Justice Matters, to 
recommend the TRHT model. 

“This important work is being done by a 
grassroots committee made up of our neighbors 
and leaders who are heavily invested in our 
towns,” said Fanwood Mayor Colleen Mahr. 
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CHIMNEY & ROOFING SPECIALISTS
Family 

Owned & 
Operated For 

17 Years

ROOFING

MASONRY

GUTTERS

CHIMNEY
• CLEANING 
• RE-LINE 
• REPAIRS 
• REBUILD 
• CAPPING

• CLEANING 
• INSTALLATION 
• SCREENING 
• REPAIRS 
• REPLACEMENTS

• RE-ROOF 
• NEW ROOF 
• ROOF REPAIRS 
• SHINGLES 
• FLAT ROOF

• Protect your house from 
heat transfer 
combustibles 

• Protect the masonry from 
the corrosive by products 
of combustion 

• Provide a correctly sized 
flue for optimum 
efficiency of appliance

Special!CHIMNEY LINER 
$1,300Why Should I Use A 

Chimney Lining System?

COMPLETE SET OF STEPS 
Up to 6 Feet, 5 Steps / Brick, Limestone & Concrete 

  $2,800

July Special
Carbon Monoxide  

is invisible, 
odorless,  

and can kill you!

You Home Improvement Connection

ROOFING

CHIMNEYS

GUTTERS

SIDING

MASONRY

STEPS FOUNDATIONS

MURSELI PRO CONSTRUCTION 

908-361-6372 
1-800-650-0968

• All Work Guaranteed 
• 24/7 Emergency Service 
• 20% Senior Discount 
• Major Credit Cards 
• NJ Lic. 13VH08570100

Save $900 
ON ROOF 

REPLACEMENT 
With coupon. Cannot be combined with any other offer. 

Some restrictions apply. Expires 7/31/21.

$400 OFF 
ANY FOUNDATION JOB  

OF $2000 OR MORE 
With coupon. Cannot be combined with any other offer. 

Some restrictions apply. Expires 7/31/21.

$150 
GUTTERS CLEANING 

(Any Average House) 
With coupon. Cannot be combined with any other offer. 

Expires 7/31/21.

$200 OFF 
ANY ROOF REPAIR 
of $1,000 or more 

With coupon. Cannot be combined with any other offer. 
Expires 7/31/21.

$200 OFF 
ANY CHIMNEY REPAIR 

of $800 or more 
With coupon. Cannot be combined with any other offer. 

Expires 7/31/21.

• DRIVEWAYS 
• STEPS 
• BRICK & BLOCK 
• SIDEWALKS 
• REPAIR

FOUNDATION
• NEW  

FUNDATIONS 
• REPAIRS 
• WATERPROOFING

Save $900 
ON ROOF 

REPLACEMENT 
With coupon. Cannot be combined with any other offer. 

Some restrictions apply. Expires 7/31/21.

With this ad. Cannot be combined with any other offer. Expires July 31, 2021

BEFORE AFTER

With this ad. Cannot be combined with  
any other offer. Expires July 31, 2021

Easy & 
Effective 
Cleaning

Long Term Preservation
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Dr. Robert V. Scalera, Jr., Director 908-322-7800 
567 Park Avenue, Scotch Plains NJ • www.njdentalcare.com

Are you ready 
to take your 

mask off?

Most Insurances Accepted • Interest Free Financing
u a r q

CALL TODAY 
FOR CLEANINGS,  

TOOTH WHITENING,  
AND OTHER 

COSMETIC PROCEDURES*
*Additional treatment  
may be necessary prior  
to cosmetic procedures

REC ANNOUNCES 
CAMPS & PROGRAMS
There's still time to register for these summer 

camps and programs offered by Fanwood 
Recreation: Fashion Design Camp, Summer Park 
Program (day camp), Girls Lacrosse Camp, 
Junior Tennis Lessons, TGA Junior Golf Camp, 
Skateboarding Camp, Soccer Camp, Multi-
Sports T-Ball, Basketball, Golf, Junior First 
Responders Program, Art Camp, Babysitting 
Certification, Yoga for Preschoolers, Summer 
Book Club for Middle Schoolers and Algebra 
Review. 

For more info about these programs and to 
register, please go to fanwoodrecreation.org.

FANWOOD SUMMER 
MOVIE SERIES

Fanwood Recreation announces the return of 
its Free Summer Movie Series Under the Stars to 
La Grande Park! The probable schedule is: 

JUNE 29:  
Aladdin (2019) PG 

JULY 6:  
Monsters Inc. (2001) G  

JULY 13:  
Frozen II (2019) PG  

JULY 20:  
Jumanji: The Next Level (2019) PG-13     

JULY 27:  
The Croods: A New Age (2020) PG  

AUG. 3:  
Toy Story 4 (2019) G  

AUG. 10:  
Mamma Mia! (2008) PG-13 

AUG. 17:  
Guardians of the Galaxy (2014) PG-13 

All movies are scheduled for Tuesday 
evenings, and will initially begin around 8:30 
PM. As the summer progresses and the days get 
shorter the start time will gradually move up to 8 
PM. The rain date for each movie is the following 
day. Moviegoers should bring blankets or low 
beach chairs to sit on.

RAKE & HOE DECORATES 
TRAYS FOR MOBILE MEALS

Submitted by Betty Round 
Members of the Rake and Hoe Garden Club 

recently met at the First Baptist Church of 
Westfield where Mobile Meals originates and 
made 55 small floral arrangements to accompany 
the Mobile Meals delivered that day.  

These colorful small arrangements are much 
appreciated by the clients who look forward to 
receiving them. One recipient told the club that 
she placed the arrangement on her kitchen 
windowsill and when she saw the arrangement 
every day it brought her happiness and made her 
realize that she was not alone and that others 
think of her and care. The club has performed this 
service twice a year in the Spring and the Fall for 
almost 50 years.  

Mobile Meals is a voluntary, non-profit 
program that provides home-delivered meals to 

those who are unable to shop and prepare their 
own meals on either a temporary or permanent 
basis. It is available to residents of Westfield and 
surrounding communities including 
Mountainside, Fanwood, Scotch Plains, Clark, 
and Cranford. For more information, call 
908-233-6146. 

The Rake and Hoe Garden Club is affiliated 
with the Garden Club of New Jersey and the 
National Garden Clubs, Inc. Currently, the club 
meets online on the second Wednesday of the 
month at 12:00 p.m. Meetings feature speakers 
on horticultural, flower design, floral crafts, and 
environmental topics. Membership is open to 
residents of Westfield and surrounding towns. 
For more information, call Beth Siano 
908-233 4150 or visit the club’s website, 
rakeandhoegc.org, or Facebook page.

(above, l-r) Pictured are Mary Smith, Kris Luka, Kathyrn Ciurczak, Margot Partridge, 
Gayle Lechner, Donna Hopkins, Mary Fran Annese, Jeanie Pelikan and Betty Gulino.
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FANWOOD WORLD WAR II VETS IN THE MEMORIAL DAY SPOTLIGHT
Borough of Fanwood 

It is a club with a shrinking membership but 
Fanwood is proud of its World War II veterans 
and honored them during this year’s Memorial 
Day ceremony. 

“Our town has a proud heritage of residents 
who have served in the military and, in many 
cases, given their lives,” said Mayor Colleen 
Mahr. “There are currently four vets we know of 
who served during World War II and still live 
here after serving their country and raising their 
families. I love what they represent to our town. 
We salute them and pay tribute to them.” 

Both Fanwood and Scotch Plains honor local 
veterans on an ongoing basis with Hometown 
Heroes banners that hang along our main streets 
with each vet’s name, service record and photo. 
The project is sponsored by St. Bart’s and 
American Legion Post 209 including Master 
Sergeant Oshanda Erb, a Fanwood resident who 
has been on active duty with the U.S. Air Force 
for the past 23 years. 

Photos by Tom Kranz and Colleen Mahr

(above) Pictured are Joe Nagy and wife Claire. 

JOE NAGY, 98, 
U.S. Army, 78th Infantry Field Artillery 

Battalion, retired as a Major after serving 20 
more years after the war.  

Joe served in Japan and, as a 2nd Lieutenant, 
had the sad duty of visiting the city of Hiroshima 
after the atomic bomb was dropped to see if it 
could be rehabilitated. During that October 1945 
assignment, he found a small saki jug in a pile of 
rubble which he still has today. Joe has been 
married to Claire for 72 years. They have three 
children, three grandchildren and two great 
grandchildren. Joe has been Fanwood’s 
unofficial historian and served on the board of 
the Scotch Plains-Fanwood Scholarship 
Foundation and has been involved in many other 
volunteer pursuits.

The four living World War II veterans known 
to currently live in Fanwood are:

Continued on opage 9)

FANWOOD WELCOMES 
SENIORS BACK WITH 

INDOOR PICNIC
Borough of Fanwood 

Most of Fanwood’s government and 
departments turned out on Monday June 14 to 
welcome our seniors to an indoor picnic, a first 
gathering of our Seniors Club in almost 15 
months and another sign of post-pandemic 
normalcy. 

All senior residents of Fanwood were invited 
to the Forest Road Park recreation building for a 
sumptuous buffet sponsored by the Borough and 
served by members of the police department, 
library and municipal court. Also supporting the 
event were the Department of Public Works, 
Borough Councilwoman and Senior Liaison 
Kathy Mitchell, Senior Program Coordinator 
Dianne Howarth, Union County Detective 
Sergeant Nick Falcicchio, Borough Registrar 
Colleen Huehn and Borough Engineer Antonios 
Panagopoulos. 

Fanwood offers various services to senior 
citizens, coordinated by Dianne Howarth.  

More information and Dianne’s  
contact info can be found at  
www.fanwoodnj.org/departments/seniors 

Photos by Tom Kranz

(above) Police officers Ki’Mara Ransom and 
Sean Hoffman serve seniors
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(above) WWII veteran Earl Phillips

(above) WWII Veteran Howard Ruden with 
Mayor Mahr

HOWARD RUDEN, 94 
U.S. Navy Corpsman (medic) 
Howard Ruden of Fanwood enlisted in the 

U.S. Navy when he was 17 and served from 
1945-1947 as a corpsman. After the war, he went 
on to attend Brooklyn College and worked as a 
purchasing agent at an automobile truck and bus 
company until his retirement at age 72.

JOE SCHOTT, 99 
U.S. Navy, Radio Technician 
Joe enlisted in October 1942 and served in 

Londonderry, Northern Ireland for a year and a 
half, then shipped back to the U.S. He and wife 
Nancy moved to Fanwood in 1954. They have 
five children. Joe was active with the Boy Scouts 
for years in leadership roles and was an active 
volunteer at many Fanwood organizations 
including the Fanwood Environmental 
Commission, the Fanwood Recycling 
Association and restoring the Carriage House 
and three old horse-drawn sleighs

(above) WWII veteran Joe Schott

EARL PHILLIPS, 99 
U.S. Navy, Petty Officer 2nd Class 
Earl served on the USS Thomas Jefferson. But 

on D-Day, he was assigned to an ATR class 
rescue tug, possibly the USS ATR-2. Earl has 
been married to Peggy for many years. Earl 
became a Fanwood police officer after the war 
and is the last surviving founding member of the 
Fanwood Rescue Squad. He also served for many 
years on the Fanwood Shade Tree Commission.

(above) Dante Mariani and wife Betty have 
been married for 67 years.

DANTE MARIANI, 97 
U.S. Army, Private First Class, 67th Signal 

Battalion 
Dante served from 1942-45 in France. He and 

his wife Betty have been married for 67 years, the 
same amount of time they’ve lived in Fanwood. 
They have four children and a total of 18 
grandchildren and great grandchildren.
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908-251-9441 
Mrhandyman.com 

License number: 13VH09897400

- NO JOB TOO SMALL - 
- 100% SERVICE GUARANTEE - 

- 2500+ POSITIVE ONLINE REVIEWS -

10% DISCOUNT
On labor only, materials not included. Cannot be combined with other offers. Exp. 7/31/21.

Fully Insured Free Estimates

SLATE - TILE - ASPHALT SHINGLES

908-389-0200

Lic. # 
13VH06601300

COUNCIL RECOGNIZES POLICE OFFICERS FOR EXTRAORDINARY SERVICE
aggravated assault in a Fanwood home that 
resulted in the quick arrest of the suspect and 
timely medical aid to the victim, a drug 
overdose, a child struck by a car and trapped 
under it, the helicopter evacuation of a resident 
with a traumatic injury following a fall, the 
capture of a burglary suspect, giving life-saving 
CPR and AED treatment to a fall victim who 
stopped breathing and outstanding service to the 
public during the COVID-19 pandemic.  

The officers honored are: Off. Elliot Bernard, 
Off. Kathy Case, Det. Sgt. Nicholas Falcicchio 
(Union Co. Prosecutor’s Office), Lt. Marc 
Gottlick (retired), Off. Carlos Gonzalez, Sgt. 

Ron Greco (retired), Off. Tim Green, Capt. 
Kevin Grimmer (Union Co. Prosecutor’s 
Office), Off. Sean Hoffman, Off. Rob 
Jastrzebski, Sgt. Dan Piccola, Off. Mike Rusin, 
and Sgt. Phil Ugone. 

A proclamation by the Mayor and Council 
calls on citizens to “recognize our law 
enforcement officers, past and present, who, by 
their faithful and loyal devotion to their 
responsibilities, have rendered a dedicated 
service to our community and, in so doing, have 
established for themselves an enviable and 
enduring reputation for preserving the rights and 
security of all citizens.”

(above) Officer Tim Green with Mayor Mahr

(above) Sgt. Dan Piccola with Mayor Mahr, Capt. Vendas and Councilwoman Francine Glaser

(above) Det. Sgt. Nicholas Falcicchio, Mayor 
Mahr, Capt. Vendas and Councilwoman Glaser

Borough of Fanwood 
Mayor Colleen Mahr, the Borough Council 

Public Safety Committee and Capt. José Vendas, 
Officer in Charge of the Fanwood Police 
Department, presented awards for extraordinary 
service on May 17, 2021, to more than a dozen 
officers. The Mayor and Borough Council 
recognized them during the regular Council 
meeting, held via ZOOM, in observance of 
National Police Week. The presentations 
occurred before the meeting outside Borough 
Hall. 

The officers were cited for their actions 
during a variety of emergencies including an 

www.vdsnj.com 
facebook.com/vdsnj 
email: ira@vdsnj.com 

908-964-4004 
406 Chestnut St. • Union, NJ 07083

• Video Tape Transfers • DVD & FlashDuplication 
• High Speed Photo & Slide Scanning

Photos by Tom Kranz



Fanwood Post • Page 11  • July 2021 

908-276-0900 or 1-888-480-0901 
WWW.REEL-STRONG.COM

 
MAKE YOUR BEST DEAL 

THEN TAKE 
$300 OFF 

May Not Be Combined With Other Offers.

*Some expiration dates apply so don’t delay

NEW RHEEM HEATING OR 
AIR CONDITIONING SYSTEM

FREE ESTIMATES 
0% Financing Available

REEL-STRONG can evaluate your heating and cooling needs with  
no obligation, before you purchase equipment that you may not need. 
We are a full service installation and maintenance company. 
• HEATING OIL SUPPLIER • RHEEM FURNACES AND AIR CONDITIONERS 
• WILLIAMSON BOILERS   • NATURAL GAS CONVERSIONS AND SERVICE

 $25 OFF 
ANY SERVICE CALL 
May Not Be Used For Routine Maintenance. 

With Coupon – No Expiration

SAVE THIS COUPON

Rheem 
High Efficiency  

Central Air Conditioning

NJ Clean Energy Program*  
Incentive for the Purchase  

of High Efficiency Heat and AC

ASK US ABOUT OUR  
GREAT WARRANTEES! 

*Some model restrictions may apply.

Keep your cool this summer 
with Reel Strong

Master HVACR Contractor License #19HC00438000

549 Lexington Avenue • Cranford

Visit us on

Serving Union County 
for 96 years!

WOOD FLOORS 
Sand • Stain • Refinish • Repairs • Installation 

CARPET & RUGS 
Clean • Stretch • Sanitize • Repairs • Bind 
RESTOREMYFLOORS.NET 

A DIVISION OF CARPET DOCTOR LLC. 
116 SUSSEX ST. WESTFIELD, NJ 

908-913-4650 
Insured * References * Visa / MasterCard 

10% Discount On labor only. Materials not included. Cannot 
be combined with other offers. Exp. 7/31/21.

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL 
ALL PHASES OF ELECTRICAL WORK 
• FIXTURES • OUTLETS • PANEL CHANGE  
• SECURITY • HIGHHATS • CEILING FANS

WIRED RITE 
ELECTRICAL SERVICE

201-600-3530

Free 
Estimates

Senior 
Citizen  

Discount

24 Hour 
Emergency Service

908-464-9655 
PeterWTraubRoofing@gmail.com 

PeterTraubRoofing.com 
A.A.S. in Construction, SUNY Delhi University 

Established 1985 • Lic. #13VH00107400

83 Industrial Road, Berkeley Heights, NJ 07922

• Slate • Tile  
• Wood Shingles  
• Copper Gutters  

& Flashing  
• Snow Guards  
• All Phases  

of Carpentry  
• Roof Restoration

NOW 
HIRING

LIONS CLUB GRANTS SCHOLARSHIP 
TO VALDON DANIEL III

Submitted by Jerry Kirshenbaum 
Valdon Daniel III, a resident of Scotch Plains 

and a June graduate of Scotch Plains- Fanwood 
High School, was recently awarded the 
Grausso/Bendel Memorial Scholarship from the 
Scotch Plains Lions Club. The Scholarship is in 
memory of two former leaders of the Scotch 
Plains Lions Club, Norm Bendel and Tony 
Grausso. 

This scholarship is awarded annually to a 
college-bound Scotch Plains- Fanwood High 
School senior. Preference is given to students 
who have demonstrated involvement in 
community service, especially those causes 
dedicated to the blind and visually impaired.  

The Lions Club is the World’s largest and 
most active service organization. It has more 
than 1.4 million members active in more than 
43,000 Lions chapters around the world. They 
are dedicated to meeting a variety of their 
community’s needs with the association’s major 
service initiative being serving the blind and 
visually impaired. 

Valdon has participated in many community 
service activities. He was a co-leader of a prison 
ministry at a juvenile detention center in Newark 
where he inspired the youth there with practical 
tools to better their lives. He is also involved in 
iDance Ministry and uses these skills to 
volunteer at boys’ and girls’ clubs, nursing 
homes, and to train children for the Special 
Olympics. 

Valdon will be attending Morgan State 
University in the fall majoring in video game 
design (game and interactive media). 

For more information on the Scotch Plains 
Lions Club or to attend a meeting, call the club’s 
president Barbara Anilo at 908-322-4472. The 
Scotch Plains Lions Club welcomes new 
members.

(above) Valdon Daniel III was recently 
awarded the Grausso/Bendel Memorial 

Scholarship from the Scotch Plains Lions Club.
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SCOTCH PLAINS-FANWOOD SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION 
Distributes over $188,150 In Scholarship Awards

Scholarship, Faith Price; The Moore-Skillman 
Memorial Scholarships, Margaret Smith and 
Alexis Gutierrez; The Katherine Newcomer 
Memorial Scholarship, Marissa Burton; The 
James O’Hara Powers Memorial Scholarships, 
Matthew London and Kaelie Chung; The Laurie 
Prusik Memorial Scholarship, Kayla Avila; The 
Dr. Muriel H. Ramsden Memorial Scholarship, 
Alexis Gutierrez; The Terry and Arlene Riegel 
Scholarship, Zachary Jachera; The Dr. Robert V. 
Scalera Scholarship, Maura Farrell; The Laverne 
Schnell Memorial Scholarship, Taylor Winslow; 
The School One Retired Elementary Educators 
and Staff Scholarship, Rhythm Desai; The Scotch 
Plains-Fanwood Ice Hockey Association 
Scholarship, Paul Harris; The Scotch Plains-
Fanwood Lacrosse Club Scholarship, John Dazzo 
and Erica Schug; The Nancy Hart Schott 
Memorial Scholarship, Serena Thomas; The 
SPFHS Italian Club Scholarship, Lauren 
Brenner; The James V. Sochan Memorial 
Scholarship, Nicolas Ruggiero; The Franklin 
Maine and Helen McConnell Spooner 
Scholarship, Margaret Smith; The Jeffrey Spring 
Memorial Scholarship, Kayla Avila; The Lina 
Suriano Memorial Scholarship, Lauren Brenner; 
The Kerri Villane Sunshine Scholarship, Hunter 
Cardenas and Monica Forman; The Mary 
Carolyn Werts Wood Class of 1951 Memorial 
Scholarship, Zackery Wong. 

In addition, the following students have 
received awards new to The Foundation this year: 
The Coach Brez Memorial Scholarship, Ryan 
Eng and Sophia Lama; The Class of 1957 Alumni 
Scholarship, Nicolas Ruggiero; The JJ 
Cunningham Memorial Scholarship, Miles Roper 
and Juliette Ciullo; The Daidone Family 
Scholarship, Miles Roper; The George Kurek 
Memorial Scholarship, Jamie Frank; The Lyght 
Family Scholarship, Ryan Jones and Chloe Alce; 
The SPFHS Black Student Union Scholarship, 
Valdon Daniel, III. 

The Class of 1960 Memorial Scholarship 
funds non-academic expenses including on-
campus housing, room and board at Rutgers 
University for four years. This award has an 
approximate annual value of $15,000. This year’s 
recipient, Lindsey Bartley, joins previous 
recipients Joseph Marta (2020), Jonathan Ramos 
(2019) and Thomas Bruckman (2018) in 
receiving this generous award. The monies 
received for this scholarship are not included in 
the total dollar amount awarded listed above, as 
the amount to be awarded will be determined 
during the school year. 

One of the Foundation’s deepest partnerships 
is with the Fanwood-Scotch Plains Rotary Club 
and the Rotary-Garbe Foundation, which funds 
numerous generous scholarships administered by 
the SPF Scholarship Foundation. The Rotary-
Garbe Foundation Scholarships, awarded for four 
years, went to Clare McGuinness, Sabrina Ngu 
and Dennis Gannon (2021); John Veglia, Kyle 
Marquardt and Sol Casimiro (2020); Tyler 
Dvorin, Joshua Venick and Giancarlo Castro 
(2019); Rosella Cuomo, Rhiannon Leonardo, and 
Patrick Gannon (2018). The William Mullin 
Memorial Scholarship, awarded for four years, 

went to Alexa Vierschilling (2021), Isabella 
Richardson (2020), Massimo Modica (2019) and 
Julia Dunlap (2018). The following students 
received The Ethel Perkins Memorial 
Scholarship, awarded for four years: John 
Michael Cristobal (2021), Sarai Romero (2020), 
Saniya Dalvi (2019) and Niva Patel (2018). The 
David Ringle Memorial Valedictorian Award was 
awarded to Miles Roper, and the Salutatorian 
Award was awarded to Erica Schug. The Robert 
H. Kraus Memorial Scholarship was awarded to 
Alexa Mach; the Dr. Richard W. Dobyns Turn 
Around Award was awarded to Sam Mundle. 

The Scotch Plains-Fanwood Scholarship 
Foundation began its work in 1966 with a 
donation from the SPFHS PTA – a partnership 
that flourishes to this day. Each school’s PTA 
contributes at least two scholarships to graduates 
who have attended their schools. The SPF PTA 
Council also awards scholarships to SPFHS 
graduates. In addition, the Scholarship 
Chairperson for each PTA serves on the 
Foundation’s Screening Committee. 

The Brunner PTA scholarships this year were 
awarded to: Haley Cino (Dr. Albert DeSousa 
Memorial Scholarship), Kaitlyn Reilly (Brunner 
PTA Scholarship) and Kristen Adams (Brunner 
PTA Scholarship). 

The following scholarships were awarded by 
the PTA to former students at J. Ackerman Coles 
Elementary School: Carl M. Kumpf Scholarship, 
Kayla Hsu; Carol Patten Scholarship, Hannah 
Filler; Michelle Crisafulli, Christopher Colasanti; 
Laurie Prusik Scholarship, Gabrielle Lancaster. 

From the Evergreen Elementary School PTA, 
the following scholarships were awarded: Dr. 
Beverlee Kaminetzky Memorial Scholarship, 
Quinn Williamson; Kehs-Aakjer Memorial 
Scholarship, Eric Cunningham; Mary “Chickie” 
Giraud Memorial Scholarship, Ethan Berkman. 

The McGinn Elementary School PTA awarded 
its Marianna Cassidy Excellence Awards to 
Natalia Nervi and Daniel Soler. 

The Park Middle School PTA’s McTB 
Scholarships were awarded to Ryan Duthie and 
Maura Leahy. 

The PTA Council Awards: Manya Ungar 
Scholarship, Corinne Lyght; Dr. Margaret Hayes 
Scholarship, Evelyn Liang; Dr. Carol B. Choye 
Scholarship, Holly Nelson; Health and Wellness 
Scholarship, Ciara Worthey. 

From the School One Elementary School PTA, 
the following scholarships were awarded: James 
V. Cerasa Scholarship, Cassandra Salot; Jeffrey 
Grysko Scholarship, Hadley Rose. 

The SPFHS PTA awarded the Robert Adams, 
Jr. Scholarship to Rachel Small and the Dr. Terry 
K. Riegel Scholarship to Ryann Wall. 

Finally, the Terrill Middle School PTA 
awarded the John C. Foulks Scholarships to 
Felicia Su and Daniela Jayinski. 

Congratulations to these outstanding scholars 
and our deepest thanks to all of our partners who 
have stood by us for 55 years. For further 
information, please visit our website 
spfscholarshipfoundation.org or contact the 
Foundation’s president, Michelle Wyrwa at 
spfscholarshipfoundation@gmail.com.

Despite the unprecedented nature of the 2020-
2021 school year, the Scotch Plains-Fanwood 
Scholarship Foundation has continued to fulfill 
its mission of helping local students achieve their 
goals of a higher education by distributing over 
$188,150 in scholarship aid to 115 deserving 
students.  

Throughout the year, members of the Scotch 
Plains-Fanwood community generously 
contributed to the Foundation’s “Dollars for 
Students Campaign,” which distributed $19,500 
to various high school and college students who 
are residents of Scotch Plains or Fanwood and 
have demonstrated both impressive academic 
achievement and financial need.  

Some of these Dollars for Students awards are 
named in honor of board members of the 
Foundation (in parentheses).  The high school 
students who received such awards are: William 
Felcone (Lee Stein), Sofia Dietze (Joseph Nagy), 
Tracy Bagdonas (Eleanor Kramps), Ethan 
Heifetz (Recipient Funded), Shruti Khandelwal 
(Henry Schweiring), and Daniel Ferrone (John 
Lawson). Additional high school students who 
received Dollars for Students awards are Ava 
Gelling and Jade Glassman. Recipients currently 
attending college who received Dollars for 
Students awards are: Catherine Buren, Antoinette 
Chango, Caroline English, Ryan Flynn, Emily 
Herman and Christine Vilarino. 

In addition, several individuals, families and 
community organizations have entrusted funds to 
the Foundation’s stewardship. Each scholarship 
has its own donor-specified criteria which must 
be met. This year, local students have received 
the following awards: The Adrian Andrews 
Memorial Scholarship, Matthew London and 
Natalie Mikula; The Besson Family Memorial 
Scholarships, Ethan Pawelec and Allison 
Vlkovic; The George Bryan Memorial 
Scholarship & Award, Nia Lagurashvili; The 
Philip Cappio Memorial Scholarship, Owen 
Ferrone; The Fred Chemidlin, Jr. Memorial 
Scholarship, Derek Porter; The Dr. Carol Choye 
Memorial Scholarship, Holly Nelson; The Class 
of 1967 – First to Receive, First to Give Back 
Scholarship, Georgio Elenis; The Class of 1979 
Alumni Scholarship, Conor Feeney and Claire 
Fisher; The Mauro and Rulene DiFrancesco 
Scholarship Award, Joshua Garcia; The Mauro 
and Rulene DiFranesco Saint Bartholomew 
Student Scholarship, Alexis Gutierrez; The 
Camille Dinizo Memorial Scholarship, Meagan 
Lavin, The Frank & Eileen DiNizo Memorial 
Scholarship, John Dazzo; The Karen and Joseph 
Franzone Memorial Scholarship, Jordan Matty; 
The Friday’s Place Scholarship, William Barnett; 
The Frank Fumosa Memorial Scholarship, Ezri 
Abraham; The Marco M. Giasullo Memorial 
Scholarship, Lucas Mackey; The Girl Scout 
Scholarship, Juliette Ciullo; The Doris Koues 
Memorial Scholarship, Serena Thomas; The 
William and Ruth Linge Scholarships, Julian Rijo 
and Zoe Wernsing; The John and Marie Losavio 
Memorial Scholarship, Aaron Dore; The John J. 
Maggs Memorial Scholarship, Zackery Wong; 
The William J. McGinn Memorial Scholarship, 
Lydia Baik; The Courtney E. Metzger Memorial 



Fanwood Post • Page 13  • July 2021 SCOTCH PLAINS/FANWOOD COMMUNITY TURNS 
OUT FOR FIRST JUNETEENTH CELEBRATION

Submitted by Tom Kranz 
The first Juneteenth community celebration 

sprang to life in Scotch Plains Saturday, June 19, 
2021, with a spectrum of events celebrating the 
end of slavery in the U.S. and a restating of racial 
equity goals going forward. 

The mayors and councils of Scotch Plains and 
Fanwood took part in the dedication ceremony, 
capping off months of planning by the local non-
profit Social Justice Matters and a committee 
made up of volunteers and community leaders. 
The daylong program at the historic Shady Rest 
Country Club on Jerusalem Road featured a live 
martial arts demonstration, readings about black 
history, poetry, live music and awards for several 

of the young artists who won the Juneteenth art 
design contest. There were also tours of the 
Shady Rest, the first African American golf club 
founded in 1921. In its heyday, the Shady Rest 
was a hotspot of entertainment featuring 
headliners such as Duke Ellington, Ella 
Fitzgerald, Count Basie and other jazz greats. 
Scotch Plains author Robert Constant read from 
his book "Hey Tuskegee," a children’s story that 
teaches black history, at nearby Jerseyland Park. 

Fanwood Mayor Colleen Mahr and Scotch 
Plains Mayor Josh Losardo, each accompanied 
by members of their town councils, made 
remarks supporting the new holiday and thanked 
the organizers.

(above) Free mini golf was enjoyed by the 
Robinsons of Scotch Plains

Photos by Tom Kranz

(above) Local residents brought lawn chairs…
and pets

(above) Free golf lessons

(above, l-r) Juneteenth Committee Chair Tashira Wheeler introduces guests and entertainers, 
Author Robert Constant reads from his book, Mayor Losardo speaks.

(above) A martial arts demonstration

(above) Mayor Mahr speaks

SMALL GAS ENGINE TUNING & REPAIR 
Lawnmower • Leaf Blower • Trimmer 

Generator • Power Washer • Snow Blower 
Mini-bike • Gas Scooter

JM

$65 MOWER TUNE UP 
Sharpen Blade-Plug and 
Filter Check/replacement

FREE LOCAL 
PICK UP & DELIVERY

908-928-3175
EETC Certified 
Small Engine Mechanic
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Renna Media offers a full  
range of marketing services,  
in print and online, hyper- 
local to regional, for every  
budget and market size. 

NEWSPAPER ADVERTS 
We mail 135,000 newspapers  

to every home and business in  
21 towns. You can advertise  

in any number of towns.  
Ads start at $60. 

FULL COLOR PRINTING 
We print flyers and menus,  

full color, two sided,  
on coated stock for only 

$35 per thousand. 

DIRECT MAIL 
Insert your flyer into the  

newspapers and get it mailed  
to every home and business for  
$60 per thousand and as low as  

$30 per thousand for higher 
quantities. 

ONLINE MARKETING 
Online ads and press releases  
designed and placed to drive  

traffic to your website and get  
your phone ringing. 

SOCIAL MEDIA 
We can design and/or manage  
your social media campaign  

from passive to aggressive plans  
customized to work within  

your budget. 

WEBSITE AND 
SEO SERVICES 

Start with an audit/analysis  
of your website giving you a  
report and recommendations  

for $250. 
 

It is highly recommended to  
have a marketing plan and  

budget before spending.   

CALL JOE RENNA FOR A  
FREE CONSULTATION. 

908-447-1295

Marketing 
Toolbox Tina Renna 908-418-5586 • tinarenna@rennamedia.com 

Joe Renna 908-447-1295 • joerenna@rennamedia.com 
202 Walnut Avenue, Cranford, NJ 07016

Advertise  
in 1 or all  
21 towns

RENNA MEDIA NEWSPAPER RATE SHEET 
WE MAIL 135,000 NEWSPAPERS MONTHLY! 

Call today for FREE consult on marketing and business plans.

Online at RennaMedia.com  
and NJLocalinfo.com
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• SEE WHAT IS WORKING AND NOT WORKING 
Know where your web traffic is coming from and why. 

• ELIMINATE / AVOID COSTLY SCHEMES 
Evaluate the return you are getting from your online marketing costs. 

• INCREASE ONLINE MARKETING RESULTS 
Recommendations include ways to increase traffic to your website 
• NO OBLIGATION 
This service is recommended even if you have an existing  
web management contract. Use it to tune up your marketing plan.

Call for a consultation 
if you do not have a website 

or if need a new one. 
Joe Renna at 908-447-1295 

email: JoeRenna@RennaMedia.com

WEBSITE AUDIT/ANALYSIS  
AND RECOMMENDATION PLAN

ONE TIME 
FLAT FEE 

$250

WEBSITE / SEO SERVICES STARTER 
WEBSITE 

$500

FLYERS 

$35 
PER 1,000

MENUS 

$50 
PER 1,000

• GET UNLIMITED CLICKS 
An alternative to expensive pay-per-click programs 

• FREE AD DESIGN AND COPYWRITING 
Advertising webpage includes many features 
including write-up, images, video, Google map, etc. 

• POSTS ARE SHARED THROUGH SOCIAL MEDIA 
Posts shared on multiple Facebook pages and twitter. 

• PAID SEARCH ENGINE PROMOTIONS 
Posts are promoted by industry, key words and location. 

• TRACKABLE RESULTS 
All ads include a live view counter.

Joe Renna at 908-447-1295 
email: JoeRenna@RennaMedia.com

Joe Renna at 908-447-1295 
email: JoeRenna@RennaMedia.com

Joe Renna at 908-447-1295 
email: JoeRenna@RennaMedia.com

ONLINE ADS & PRESS RELEASES 
DRIVE LOCAL TRAFFIC TO YOUR WEBSITE $20 

PER POST 
Block of 20 

for $200

• STARTER WEBSITE: $500 
Basic static site that can be developed further 

• WEBSITE CREATION/UPDATE: $2,400  
Cost for average website: 12 pages, contact form, SEO friendly, responsive design 

• WEBSITE HOSTING: $300 PER YEAR 
Includes website hosting, software updates, monthly website content updates 

• SEO SERVICES: AVERAGE COST $1,000 - $2,000 PER MONTH 
Custom tailored solutions: Google Ranking, Local SEO, Social Marketing 

Call for free a consultation if you need  
help developing an online marketing plan.

Full Color Flyers and Menus Printed and Mailed  
to Every Home and Business in Town!
MENUS - PRINTING - $50 PER THOUSAND 
Rate is for quantities of 25,000 or more.  
For quantities less than 25,000 cost is $68 per thousand. 
11"x17" / Full color /2 sided / 60lb gloss coated stock /  
Includes folding (quarter fold or tri-fold, with or without coupons tab) 

FLYERS - $35 PER THOUSAND 
8.5" x 11" / Full color / 2 sided / 60lb gloss coated stock /  
Tri-fold add $10 per thousand 

INSERTED AND MAILED TO EVERY HOME AND BUSINESS 
$60 per thousand. (as low as $30 per thousand depending on quanttiy.)

Comfort Food 
With Gourmet Taste

2581 Route 22 West 
Scotch Plains, NJ 

(Next to the old  
Bowcraft location) 
908-977-9077

Monday thru Thursday 
11am till 8pm 

Friday & Saturday 
11am till 10pm 

Sundays 12 noon till 6pm

Featuring: Papa Jay’s  
Infused Seasoning 
Angus Beef Burger

8 Different Style Hot Dogs

All Burgers 
Made with Angus Beef

4 Classic styles

16 Variety of Wings: 
Mild, Sweet, Spicy & Dry Rub

Fresh Homemade Sausage 
with Our Own Secret Herbs and 

Spices. No Preservatives!

Order online: 
orderyummies.com 

10% OFF 
First online order!

u a r q

LOCAL LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS BRING 
SPECIAL OLYMPICS TORCH THROUGH TOWN

This year’s route took our officers through 
downtown Fanwood along South and Martine 
Avenues, then into Scotch Plains up Park 
Avenue to Front and Terrill where they handed 
off the torch to the next group. Well done, 
officers! 

Fanwood and Scotch Plains police officers 
took part in this year’s Special Olympics Torch 
Run, a statewide, daylong marathon along 26 
separate routes, involving 3,000 New Jersey law 
enforcement officers. The annual event raises 
funds and awareness for the Special Olympics. 

Photos by Tom Kranz
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